ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 4th November 2009 at 7.00pm.

Present:  Mr Sharp, Nicky Till, Helen Abbit, Bernie Salter, Julia Adair, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Jill Sweetman, Kay Huett and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Anne-Marie Wood, Alison Sandford, Penny Attwood, Sue Reid, Louise Oakley, Lisa Brockbank, Sue Hayward and Imogen Newman.

(24)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 29th September 2009 were received as a correct record. 

Matters Arising

(25)  Family Photographs

Stuart Reid was no longer involved in this business.  In order for the proposal to progress other local photographers would need to be found.

(26)  EI Grant

Julia Sier had liaised with the printers to produce banners for the Christmas Fair and Plant Sale.  The cost had risen above the £200 EI grant by £67 due to the addition of VAT and charges for amendments to the artwork. The finished product looked good. 

(27)  Cross Bay Walk

Julia Adair reported that on this matter the Playgroup did not wish to have a joint event with the school.  The Cross Bay Walk had been their major fund-raiser.  It was suggested that the school should help support the playgroup and build bridges for future joint working.

(28)  School Link

Jill Sweetman requested advice on how to proceed with the new books.  Hazel offered to email Alison Sandford, the previous School Link Officer for help.  Any action should be taken after the Scholastic Book Fair.

(29)  Review of Disco

Julia Sier reported that £142 had been raised.  Several people wondered if charges could be increased again next year.  Some parents of Reception children had not realised that they could leave their children at the event or stay and help.  This needed to be made clear.

(30)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia Sier presented the accounts from 1st September to 8th October 2009.  This showed a net income of £431.66  

She also referred to recent or pending transactions.  In line with the bank’s requirements the Treasurer, Secretary and Chairman were to be the new signatories and account holders.  Hayley requested that income from events such as the disco be compared with that from the previous year.

(31)  Clothing Collection

Hayley agreed to send out a reminder of the drop off details.  Nicky offered to colour copy and laminate posters for the village.

(32)  Jewellery Collection

Alison Sandford had sent the collection bags out and was due to send a reminder letter, the collection deadline was Friday 13th November.  She needed help to parcel everything up on Tuesday17th November (pm) or Wednesday18th November (am).  Hazel and Jill offered to help on the Tuesday.

(33)  Scholastic Book Fair 13th to18th November

Nicky had spoken to the organisers regarding a better range of books.  An extra infants box and an extra junior box were to be supplied, 5 cases instead of 3.

Hayley agreed to speak to Mrs Deane to set an art competition based on the Eygptians, for the children to win vouchers.  She also offered to send out a flyer with the times and dates and to prepare a rota for help.  Wednesday 18th November at 2.30pm would be a slot for parents to shop alone. 

(34)  Evening Walk

Mr Sharp and Nicky agreed to organise the event on Thursday 26th November between 5pm and 7pm.  Children must be accompanied by an adult/parent.  A charge of £2 per adult and £1 per child would be made.

(35)  Christmas Fair

Hayley reported that the special suit and guest was available.   A discussion was held about potential stallholders for the event.  Nicky agreed to contact the Elliots to offer them a chutney table, and Louise Fallows regarding a nail bar.  Hayley offered to speak to Adam Donaldson concerning his local cards. There was usually a wood turner present (Sue Reid’s Dad). Tables were offered in return for £5 for the 2hour slot, a % fee or a donation.

A sub-committee meeting would be held straight after school on Monday 23rd November to finalise details for the chocolate tombola, Christmas Hamper, Raffle, and other games etc.

(36)  Mulled Wine

Nicky offered to make mulled wine for the Christmas Fair, but sought advice on whether it should be alcoholic or non-alcoholic.  A licence was required if a charge was made for alcoholic mulled wine.  Other organisations had avoided this complication by seeking voluntary donations at a suggested level e.g. £2 per glass.

It was agreed that both types of drink be made and donations sought.

(37)  Christmas Cards

Lisa had arranged for a proof to be prepared using artwork from the children.  The proof was available at the meeting and looked good.  Cardboard envelopes had been sourced to package bundles of the cards.

(38)  Albion Pub Quiz

Nicky offered to book a quiz for Thursday 4th February 2010 or Thursday 28th January 2010.

(39)  Pamper Evening

Hayley agreed to speak to Claudia Carrillo about the possibility of a fund raising pamper evening.

(40)  Vouchers

Imogen had asked if the advertisements in the broadsheet etc could be changed so that the vouchers went directly to school.  School was happy to accept them directly but it was also felt that Sue Hayward’s address on Silverdale Road was convenient for people who did not have a need to walk up church hill to the school.  Hayley suggested that current arrangements remained until Pip Hayward left school.

(41)  Thanks for Gift

Sue Hayward had expressed her thanks for the gift following her retirement as PTA Secretary.

(42)  Contact Numbers

Hayley sought contact details from PTA members to ease communication.  A list of telephone numbers and email addresses was to be made.

(43)  School Website

Mr Sharp reported developments to the school website.  He invited a member of the PTA to attend training to set up a link to PTA letters and events details.  Julie Peirce-Jones expressed her interest in the training that was to take place on Wednesday 25th November between 3.30pm to 5.00pm at school.

(44)  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th January 2010.

